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EXCERPTS FROM THE TRANSCRIPT OF THE COMMISSION 
MEETING DISCUSSION ON THE FULL POWER OPERATING LICENSE 

FOR WATTS BAR 
JANUARY 3 , 1996 

[CLA•IFICATIONS TO THE T¶"NSCRIPT ARE SHOWN IW BOLDFACI BRACKITS] 

1. (p 60, 1 16)

CHAIRMAN JACKSON: 

MR. JAUDON: 

CHAIRMAN JACKSON: 

MR. JAUDON: 

MR. JAUDCN:

2. (p 61, 1 12) 

COMMISSIONER ROCERS: 

MR. JAUDON: 

COMMIT';.I ONER ROGERS:

You said 22 a. Department of Labor and five, 
that's 27.  

And one in the final closure process, five 
plus one. One is back with the enforcement 
and investig--ion coordination staff and they 
are drafting the final letter to the alleger.  

That's 26. Isn't there one other? 

And one in NRR. May I have Slide 5, please(?] 

In summary, Watts Barr operations since the 
issuance of a low power license have been 
conservative and acceptable. Their 
perfcrmance is typical, in my experience, of 
a newly licensed plant. We shall continue to 
inspect them closely. In iddition to the 
coverage prcvided by the residents and normal 
regional support, we plan to do a team 
assessment during the power ascension, if a 
full power license is granted. Are there any 
questions about the inspection activity?

I have one question about the control 
rod position indicators. Are there any 
other reactors that use this particular 
system?

It is my C 'derstanding that other reactors 
that have the heavy jack shafts and the boron 
carbide have gone to a digital rod position 
indication as part of the cnangeout. Watts 
Barr elected to keep the original rod 
position indication, and that made them 
unique.  

I sne.
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3. (p 61, 1 21) 

CHAIR•-AN JACKSON: 

MR. JAUDON: 

MR. VAN D[O]ORN: 

CHAIRMAN JACKSON: 

MR. VAN D(O]ORN:

4. (p 63, 1 4) 

CHAIRMAN JACYSON:

Have you reviewed the maintenance backlog, 
and are there any items in that backlog that, 
in your opinion, need to be worked before the 
granting of the full power license? 

I am going to 3sk our senior resident for 
operations to answer that, if I ca.,. Mr. Van 
D(o]orn.  

Yes. Kim Van D[ooorn, senior resident 
inspector. We select-ively look at those 
backlogs and certainly look at all the things 
that are carried on the POD on a regular 
basis, on a daily basis. More indirectly, 
what we do is evaluate as well their process 
of evaluating and see what effect they have 
on systems anI how they prioritize them, and 
that is really more effective for us, I 
think, rather than lock(inq] at [e]very 
backlogged item. We approach it with 
sampling [&"] to assure ourselves that they 
are effectively evaluating and putting the 
right priority on those issues. We have 
attended neetincjs, and they take a very 
conservative approach.  

How do you do your sampling? 

Well, obviously we have system knowledge, and 
we can pretty much tell [them] from the types 
of issues that are being discussed in the 
plan of the day, and we also, obviously, 
regularly tour the plant and we look for 
equipment problems that we see out there. If 
we see anything that is an anomaly, of 
course, we validate that they are tracking 
it, and we look into specific aspects of 
that. So it is just from our normal 
knowledge of what is going on in the plant, 
and what we see them addressinq iii the 
morning meetings, and how manaement is 
reviewing that, and what those issues are.

Hive you reviewed any operatct workarounds, 
or control room deficiencies, and are there 
any that should or could be corrected before 
exceeaing 5 percent power?



MR. VAN D[OJORN: 

CHAIRMAN JACKSON: 

MR. VAN D[OJORN:

5. (p 64, 1 3) 

CHAIRMAN JACKSON: 

Kk. VAN D[(GORN: 

MR. RUSI'EIL:

The definition of operator workarounG is a 
difficult one. I think TVA is still working 
on what that exact definition is. Certainly, 
there are -

Do you have a definition? 

My definition would be, if it drives thenm out 
of being able to comply with thf procedure, 
if it make(s] something inoperable and they 
have tj take something like compensatory 
actions to meet a tech spec[; things] such as 
that, other than provided for compensatory 
actions, like there are in r,.d monitors, if 
there is something special that has to be 
done and they h3ve to put -- (for inatetne

a..31±I;,an operator have a valve to-*&"e 
w.t4b.~-i oi~ 30 v a! n event, --or 
oon. in. ik.e •that ](for instance, a work 
around exists where the automatic operation 
of a valve is in a degraded or non-conforming 
condition and •Anual operator action is 
required to compensate]. Those types of 
things I would consider operator workarounds, 
and we know of none.  

Hodwever, there are, obviously, some control 
room [a-]nunciation things which TVA talked 
about. fhose aren't good Lut, ir. a practical 
sense, ..ere are going to be siome of those, 
and we look at those daily. We walk the 
boards, and see what tape recori[erjs are out 
of service, and so forth.  

(See also questions 5 and 13)

Do we have any sandards relativie 1-o control 
room Canjnunciatorr? This goes back to 
Commissioner Roqgr.r'] question (that] ne 
posed tj TVA, or is it that we ju:t monitor 
and Inok at whet is? 

I don't think we have prescriptive regulatory 
standards.  

.,e r-aulrements that are imposed are imposed 
on ind.vi.kjal i.ystems as it relatps to 
,)perabiiity of those systems, parti':ti.,riy 
.tiose that are called out with procoluren 
that relate to, for taople, t :hnira



specifications.

CHAIRMAN JACKSON: 

MR. RUSSELL: 

CHAIRMAN JACKSON: 

MR. RUSSELL: 

KR. EBNETER:

When you are looking at things like 
(an]nunciator'., you are looking at it 
relative to (wvhat? 

Relative to regulator; requirements because 
there are (an]nunciators in the control roor 
that are not related directed to regulatory 
requirements. So, if there is an 
[anjnunciator out, it rakes it difficult for 
them to follow an alarm responLs. procedure, 
and that alarm response procedure is 
required, where they, instead of using that 
(aninunciator, have to use the plant process 
computer, that woula be a workaround. We 
have recently put out some guidance, and a 
workaround to the Staff is a degraded or 
noncorforming condition for which you are 
still operable, hut you substitute some type 
.Df human performance for that degraded or 
nonconforming condition where 'ou are not 
within the specific actions where there are 
previously approved compansatory actions.  

And so, following on his comment, you have 
identified none? 

I have not personally reviewed [operator 
workarounds at Watts Bar]. I ar responding 
generically. Based upon what he described, 
based upon that, there would be no 
workarounds at this point in time.  

I should probably tell you, we diucassed this 
at the p;blic meeting last week, and whatever 
definition you use, I am quite sure you will 
find there are some workarounds at Watts Bar, 
and there are a number of workarournd 
definitions. Every station I go to has a 
different definitio,.. We are working on one 
internally, and I believe INPO is working on 
one, but I don't know of any standard 
definition. But I trink the general 
definition, if I had to describe it real 
quick, I would say it is anything that puts 
an additioral burden cn the operators that 
shouldn't )e there because you are [not in 
conpliance] or in a degrad-d c(ondition. ýIut 
T think the simple answer is, there are 

, .obably some workarounds at T7A Watt ; Barr 
j.o matter how you define 't. I think there



are some at every plant.

CHAIRMAN JACKSON: 

MR. EBNETER;

6. (p 67, 1 161 

CHAIRMAN JACKSON: 

Mk. HEBDON:

But you are satisfied yourself that there are 
none that we should particularly -

I don't know of any. I have relied primarily 
on the resident staff for that. That is one 
of the things that I have !isted here as an 
area that needs improvement when I get to my 
section. One of them was listed as, there is 
a need to clarify the concept of workarounds 
and compensatory measures in the total scope 
of [a] maintenance and corrective action 
program.

You have "meets," are those the regulatory 
requirements (slide 6 with r-spect to fire 
protectionj? 

Thcse are the regulatory requirements.

(See also question 12]

7. (p 71, 1 8) 

CHAIRMAN JACKSON: 

MR. HEBDON: 

CHAIRMAN JACKSON: 

MR. HEBDON: 

CHAIRMAN JACKSON: 

MR. RUSSELL:

-- nave there been any exemptions with 
respect to the artual regulatory 
requirements? 

The're have been no e emptions in the area of 
t-, radiation monitors. There have been some 
ueviatlons to Peg Giide 1.97. I believe 
there are five deviations Lo Reg Guide 1.97.  

,nd they have all been documented? 

Theý are documented in the SER. They are 
reviewed by the Staff, and five have been 
approved.  

Do you have any questions? 

If I could just provide one process piece of 
information, the Commission, by rule, 
requires -1-,t an aj)1icant identify 
differences between their application and 
criteria and standards that are described in 
the standard review pian that in -n tffect 
for iicensinq r6 that plant. Thin i,; an aid 
to Staff to focus on thosi! arPoaci of *hp



CtiAIRMAN JACKSON: 

MR. P'!SSE-L: 

8. (p 74, 1 25)

COMMISSi(,NER POGERS:

KR. HEEDON:

application where they are taking positions 
that are different than generically approved 
positions. That does not imply that because 
they are different they are less safe or they 
are net acceptable. The generic apprcval is 
one way of meeting the regulations. Where 
they deviate from that, there may be a case 
specific rea.on that the licensee has. But 
we review that to make i determination as to 
whether it provides the necessary ccmmitments 
to meet the regulations. Each of those 
deviations is typically documented in our 
safety evaluation in the application first 
and then in the safety evaluation.  

I want to thank you for that lesson, Mr.  
Russell. T,.e point is simply that the 
regulatory basis is clear; wnit the licensee 
has committed to is clear; that it there are 
xemptions from the regulatory requirements, 

they have been so documented and granted; 
that if there are deviat-ions, that they have 
bepn evaluated and so noted in the SERs or 
supplemental SERs. And you are telling me 
that all of that is ttae? 

That's correct.

Just say a little bit dbout that. .he 
slide says the State of Tennessee 
participztion.

Right. There is a requirement in the 
regulation that TV:. conduct a full 
participation e<ercire, [that] any licensee 
applicant conduct a tull participation 
exercise withir two years of issuance of the 
full power license. The last full 
participation exercise hv TVA was ir. November 
of 1993, so the two years had essentiail 
expired. As a result, they had to conduct 
another full participation exer-ise, and the 
State of Tennessee, throuqh TVA, had 
requested that they not do tte innestion 
pathway portion cft. it cxercise because they 
had done it in the earlier exerc ses and they 
had also e/eeciqed thr.- capabilities hb-ause 
the Sequoya) plant is .ilso locatce. in 
Tennessee, ind sc they hau rnquested that and 
the Staff had approved that.



COMMISSIONER ROGERS: 

9. (p 75, 1 17)

CHAIRMAN JACKSON: 

MR. EbNETER: 

MR. HEBVON: 

CHAIRMAN JACKSON: 

10. (p 76, 1 4, 

ChAYMAN JACKSON:

MR. HEBDON: 

CHAIAMAN JACKSOV: 

MR. JAUDONI 

MR. EBNETER:

I see. All right. Thank you.

Are there any emergency preparedness issues 
or concerns from FEMA or any other state or 
local agency with respect to Watts Bar? 

Not to my knowledge.  

No. We have received from FEMA the finding 
that they are required to make on the offsite 
emergency planning, the reasonable assurance 
finding, and thpt (had] been completed after 
the exercise in November.  

Okay.

Let me ask you one last thing with respect to 
radiation monitoring. : know there were some 
preoperational tests done, and they were at 
an approved vendor facility; is that correct? 

There was some calibration of some of the 
individual detectors that were done. Some of 
those are done on site and some of those are 
done at vendor facilities using the 
geometries that different detectors are 
calibrated in different ways.  

Do you require any power ascension testing in 
he sense t!. It you have these in a verndor 
facility, onviously you are not in a 
radiation environment.  

Let me answer that. What Peg Guide 1.21 
states and what TVA plans to dc', as they have 
.old us, and are writinq procedures to do[,] 
ir to takp grab samples once they qet a 
source t erm, and compare those tc the monitor 
readings[. That] is a program that goes on 
throughout the life of the plant, really. to 
validate that.  

We have the inspector here, Gý:rge [Kuzo), 
who will be monitoring this thrournout, if 
you would like to hea. from him?



CHAIRMAN JACKSO:;.

MR. (KU1O]: T am George [Kusol, senior radiation 
specialist from Region II. And if you will 
just ask your questions, I will be happy to 
answer them. Do you want me just to 
summarize my findings? 

Regarding the calibrations, one of the first 
things that I looked at, at Watts Bar, 
becausc [of) some of the earlier problems did 
involve calibrations and the loss of some 
records mainly, I reviewed the vendor 
documents to make sure that the calibrations 
were done properly at the vendor facilities, 
or (that) they had done some calibrations 
onsite for some of the iodine monicors.  

Another area that .as of importance to review 
(i]. specificall .or some of the sample 
lines (,J was t. construction and the 
instalLaticn of the equipment. On all those, 
initially, approximately one y-ar ago, we had 
some findings. You referenced some of the 
violations that [were] in that inspection 
report. Management paid a lot of increased 
attention to that overall system, System O.  
They have an indrpender'. review that was 
done, lea by TJA but many outsidi contractors 
from Bechtel, Stone and Webster, %ent 
through, reevaluated all the monitors, walked 
down the lines, reviewed the calculations, 
reviewe-. 1 the procedures that go with the 
calculations, and I .3:Ibsequently came in and 
reviewed that r-view to ,erify *! it they did 
cover all the monitors. That appeared to be 
a very thorougn, very professional job.  

Then I was present for much of the 
preoperational testing. tour question 
regarding the preoperational testing(:] the 
moritors have been set up right now as they 
will, work during operations. There will be 
some changes te, the setpoints because of 
changing back ' iund 1-vels for some of the 
monitors during power ascension, poss-bly, 
and further [41,0 atter they receive an 
operating ]ici. There wi'l be snme 
changes to sime of the monitors, but many of 
them already have fixed setpoints. So that 
has been established, and we will be 
monil -)rJng that, modi~-,I the systsms;, whore

Sure.



applicable, during the power ascension, I am 
sure.  

I have verified the trainii.4 for personnel 
that deal with the system. (This] involved a 
complex group of people from operatiors to 
chemistry to the health physics personnel.  
They have all been well-trained. Where they 
have found problems, they have addressed it.  
They have addressed all thuse through 
increased coordination. There vere some 
problems originally on -7ome of the set up of 
the monitors for some of the filter paper(;] 
that proh2em was due to some misunderstanding 
between groups if who was responsible. That 
has been addre.zsed properly r iw. Management 
has increased tne attention t I think, the 
daily review of the system through the plan 
of the day(. D]iscussions have proven very 
fruitful [in] addressing a lot of the 
problems that we saw actually one year ago.

CHAIRMAN JACKSON: 

11. (p 79, 1 11) 

LHAIRMA1N JACKSON:

Okay.

efere you go on, let 
Lispection question.  
[Tberuo-Lag] and seal 
there any --

me ask one other 
We have inspected 
penetrations, were

MR. JAUDON: 

MR. EBNETER:

Yes, we have, extensively. I don't have Mr.  
Miller here who was the inspector in that 
area, and I don't think Mr. Madden is here 
either who was the NRR representi'tive who 
assisted him, but we looked at their 
configurations, we looked at what the/ 
inst'lled Mr. Madden, I think, went down 
and witnessed the testing, some of the 
testing in the laboratory when they were 
qualifying the configurations of (Thermo
taq].  

I can tell yoi per7onally I know that I sent 
the Staff my own note on the (Thermo-Lag] 
!nstallatior-, on the materials and the 
qual'fications of that material. When I 
toured the plant, I talked with the 
instAllers, and they commented to me that the 
NRC inspector is around reqIlariy to see them 
on the installation. The NPP Staff actually



did the qualification of the ccnffiqura'ion, 
and Mr. Madden did those inspections.

CHAIRMAN JACKSON: 

MR. RUSSELL: 

CHAIRMAN JACKSON: 

MR. WEST:

12. (p BO, 1 2A) 

CHAIRMAN JACKSON: 

MR. HEBDON: 

MR. 4EBDON: 

MR. WEST:

Okay.

The testing that was witnessed involved both 
[Thermo-Laq] testing and the fire penetration 
seal testing that wa! done recently, and that 
is documented in the Staff's safety 
evaluation report.  

I think there is someone who wants to speak.  

I am Steven West, the chief of the fire 
prvte..tion section in NRR. Mr. M~dden is in 
my section and I cdia juft add :tle bit 
more. They did a total of 14 fire protection 
insnections at Watts Bar, and with respect tc 
the (Thermo-Lag] installations and the 
penetration seals. they did detailed 
inspections[,] beginning [vith a] kind of 
cridle to grave review of the test plans 
belore tests were conducted at the test 
iaboratories, witnessed the qualificaLion 
te3t4[,] and maJu. several inspections to 
witn,.ss installations and followup 
inspections.

Since I have you here, and Mr. Hebdon, will 
you just reiterate for the 4--;rission the 
regulatory basis for the W.t Barr fire 
protection program? 

I believe that was on Slide 5, if we could 
have that back, please.  

Would you like to discuss some of thc I? 
am sorry, that was Slide 6.  

ges. ,rist qu~ckly, if you loJk at the bullet 
that says "Meets," and then there are four 
sub-bullete undeL that, the actual regulatory 
requirements would be General Design 
Criterion 3, and i0 CiP Sections SO.4R, and 
it would be Paragraphs [(a) and (e)). And 
then the two following danshed bulleets, hfe 
Appendix A to the Branch Te-:hniai Position 
and the se:tions that are list.'d (in]



Appendix R would be the licensee commitrents 
they made to meet the regulatory requirement.

CHAIRMAN JACKSON: 

13. (p 85, 1 25) 

CHAIRMAN JACKSON: 

MR. EBNETER: 

CHAIRMAN JACKSON: 

MR. TAYLOR:

Okay. Thank you.

I just have or comment, and then I will let 
Commissioner Rogers ask his questions. You 
know, you talk about taking grab samples in 
lieu of the working radiation monitor. In 
general, that is an operational methodology 
and this is probably mo-e to TVA than it is 
to you. It doesn't seem like a good thing.  

And I would agree with you, and particularly 
if you don't watch it. You may be able to 
live with one grab sample, but you certainly 
don't want to have two or three stations that 
you need to take grab samples, particularly 
d(ring an emergency, the staff wotl't be able 
to respond.  

Right. So I would not like to see us in a 
position where, because ther: is soi..e wiggle 
room, that there is some 7unulative effect of 
having a number of radiation monitors not 
working. You were about to say something, 
Mr. Taylor: 

No. i agree with all that has been said.  
When it comes to operator workaround., you 
almost have to lock at the whole plant where 
the(y] operations are going on and where we 
have seen problems is where there is an 
accumulation where equipment is operable but 
in snme type of condition which req'iires 
specific operator actions to keep the 
equipment running.  

A lot of the equipment has automatic 
features. Thpt is the best way to rL.1 the 
plant, to be basically (in] automatic. rn 
many cases, due '-o problems, you will see 
peGple lose the automatic feature, but still 
(be' able to operate the plant mankially.  
This is particularly true in balance of 
(plant], heaters, (and] heater drains.  

The reason we have talked a lot a iotit 
onerator wor, arounds in bocaunp wp hawv, r;ePn



stations where 
events are complicated 

because 

when the plant 
trips and there 

are 

transients, 
there are just 

too many peaces 

.here the operators 
have been fo.ced 

to be, 

say, n manual 1,i which 
do cause problems.  

say, 0 th ,,. tis one of those terms that is 

gOI think m tr ad more used, and I think the 

getcing more i bome more and more conscious industry is becum -- seicaly to TVA# ~ 

I am not speaking specifiCal 
to 

acroBs the board -- at what it means 
to 

operators when equipment isn't in automatic 

as it should be, and 
then the 

responsibilities of operators, 
particuearl 

in transients, accumulate 
and sometimes they 

are not fast 
enough to keep 

up with 

everything. Do you agree with 
that? 

iR. RUSSELL: Yes. In ,act, let me illustrate with 
one 

example that is probably fairly rignificant.  

The stean tunnel 
area of a boiling 

water 

reactor has a ventilation system 
to keep the 

temperature down, and 
temperature monitors 

in 

that room are one of 
the systems that are 

used to initiate pr-tection for a potential 

stcamline break. some facilities on 
loss of 

that ventilation 
have as short 

a tIm. as 15 

minu:es for cperators 
to take action 

to 

verify that there 
is not a steamline 

break 

and to bypass 
that automatic 

system or you 

can get the mainsteam 
isolation valves 

automatically closing 
as a result or a 

ventilation problem. It is particularly 

acv te in the summertime when temperatures 
are 

highc. and you 
need ventilation.  

Those types of 
hings, which are, 

in some 

cases, related 
to balance O

>f plant equipment 

or ncnsafetY equipment, 
when the failure 

of 

that equipment 
impacts other equipment 

where 
rapid operator action has to be taken, those 

kinds of things are the kinds of things we 

are looking [(]fl to identify dnd cr:r~ct 

MR. EBNETE•: your concern 13 justified, I think, if you 

look back at plants that we 
nave had tcouble 

with [in] 'Lhe past from our 
meeting this 

morning. The ones who get on 
the plint list 

typlcall h avo a large number of 
so-called 

"w(,[ .irourseis "



CHAIRAAN JACKSON: 

MR. EBNETER: 

14. (p 88, 1 24) 

COMMISSIONER ROGERS: 

MR. EBNETER: 

MR. JITJDON: 

CO' MISSIONER ROGERS 

MR. RUSSELL:

Right, and if there is an incident and you 

were worried about the radiation increasing 

in an area, one wculdn't hdve to be sending 

somebody to that area to grab a sarple, 
right? 

Certainly.

I think both presentations have been 
quite complete. I think we have had a 

good opportunity to ask questions, but I 

would like to just raise the question 

witt, you once again, and that is, how 

confident are you that the resolution of 

the allegations received to date has 

gotten to the point [wvhere you can rule 

out safety issues as delaying a full 
power license.

I am pretty c.ontident of it, but I will !at 

Mr. Jaudon elaborate s -.e on it since he 

monitors the nlant close[ly].  

I have looked at these, I have had inspectors 

go out and look at th I look at them in 

two levels. First is, without looking at tre 

issue or any specifics, if the issue is true, 

what kind of a problem does that ca,,se. And 

then, second, after we have inspector's look 

at them and what do we find, and do we think 

it is correct or is it fully substantiatea 

partially substantiated or not substantidted.  

So we look at .hem in two different ways. I 

am confident that even it they wcre ail 

full[y] substantiated, there w~uldn't be a 

safety issue, and most of them are not 

substantiated or not full.' ;ubstantiated, 
onl1; at best partially.  

And ore can say that about all 29 
allegationr? 

The point that I have been emphasizing in the 

various meetings is to make sure that we 

follow the arlency procedures fcor handling any 

late filed allegations. That i': not to say 

that while tne Commissiot, is dpliberating or.  

what ar:tion the Commisr.iG.. s' , ould take that 

we wo:n't receive additional aileqatlons. If



we do, we will promptly inform the Commission 
while this is pending with the Commission and 
we will fellow the agency proc-dures.  

We do have one issue that is currentl" 
pending before the Commission that the 
Commission could decide tc pa-s back to the 
Staff to handle in accordance with 'ý CrR 
2.206 relating to information that is 
currently before the Commission. We are 
workin, with the [G]eneral (Clounsel's -,ffice 
and, iz jou have heard, we have inspections 
that dLe underwly that are addressing some of 
these issues.  

I have not yet seen, for the one that is in 
NRR, the package, should we handle this as a 
2.206, which would address the notification 
that would be published in tae Federal 
Register, along with the determination as to 
why immediate action is not taken. Well, 
tLat is essentially the same as -ompleting 
the late filed allegation process. That is, 
if true, would there be an impact, et cetera.  
That aspect needs to be completed.  

As you have heard, the inspection is nearing 
completion, work is qoinq on within the 
Staff, but that is not yet completed. Sc, 
were the Commissi..n to vote to authorize the 
Stiff to proceed with licensin4, I wculd want 
to at least make sure that aspect is 
completed before authorizing a license, that 
is, at least the nctification as it relates 
to the petition.  

This is not a requireme:4L. This is more as 
it relates to the late filed allegation 
process to look at tnose, to make judgments 
as to whether there is anything which would 
be significant or be a bar to licensing.  
Tha.t is because the petition requestn action 
be taken against the low power liceniP which 
would, in fact, be superseded if fuil power 
license were to be issued.


